ISRP Comments/Question: This proposal is under the Kootenai R./Libby Dam umbrella, but it is not clear why it continues as a separate project. As the ISRP identified last year, this project could be integrated with other Libby Dam mitigation work. 

Response: According to the wishes of the ISRP assessment last year, the Libby Mitigation projects have been combined via the umbrella proposal. Since receiving this instruction from the ISRP, the project sponsor gained the support for combining the projects from the CBFWA resident fish managers and BPA. The combined budgets from the subproposals are needed to achieve the overall goals of the umbrella proposal.     

ISRP Comments/Question: There is little distinction in the work (or proposal) from other projects. It would be better for this as a stand-alone proposal to have some work specifically tagged to the excessive drawdowns. 

Response: This project is no longer a stand-alone project. The history of this subproposal is pertinent to our response. Originally, this project was funded separately from the FWP by BPA power supply in response to language in the FWP which instructs BPA to fund mitigation for fisheries losses caused by excessive reservoir drawdowns for power production (drawdowns in excess of the 90 to 110 foot drawdown limit stated in the FWP). Later, BPA included a clause in the contract with Montana to discontinue funding from power supply and pursue additional funding from the FWP. Montana decided to sign the final contract with power supply, and pursue continued funding from the FWP, rather than not fund the necessary mitigation. 

Mitigation of fisheries losses caused by excessive drawdowns is problematic. Onsite mitigation is limited to actions such as reconfiguring dam operation and assuring passage of migrating fish from the reservoir to the surrounding tributaries. Habitat improvements, monitoring of fish populations and experimentation with remote site incubators can also be used to reduce negative impacts due to excessive reservoir drawdowns. A portion of the umbrella project (formerly the Libby Technical Analysis project) is performing research and modeling to reconfigure dam operation. The result has been the development of Integrated Rule Curves (IRCs) for Libby Dam operation and the “Tiered Flow Approach” for augmenting flows for the recovery of the endangered Kootenai River white sturgeon. Another aspect of the umbrella project is experimenting with reestablishing wild runs using remote site incubators, fish passage improvements and habitat restoration. By combining the excessive drawdown mitigation with the overall mitigation project, the overall actions of the umbrella project were complimentary and made more efficient.

(  Page 1

